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Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
January 16, 2014
I. Call to Order

Meeting called to order at 10:01 am by outgoing President Jill Cooper.
II. Roll Call 
Erica Allbee, Tim Anders, Adam Chant, Jill Cooper, Chenin Dow, Steve Eglash, Sharon Giannini by phone, Shirley Griffiths, Justin Lane, Myrle McLernon, Nick Parada, Shandelyn Williams.
III. Approval of Minutes
December minutes submitted prior to meeting by outgoing Secretary Julie Sutton.
Motion to approve minutes was made by Myrle McLernon, seconded by Erica Allbee.  Motion passed unanimously.
IV. Continued Business
a. PBID Installation & Mixer
After discussion, the board reached the decision that while a mixer-type event would be a useful tool to provide networking opportunities among member businesses as well as a forum for members to meet the new board, the Association’s first priority should be to take care of more pressing needs such as security and marketing.  Plans for the mixer will be tabled for the time being, with an event to be scheduled once the board has begun implementing plans to address these priorities.  This will allow for the event to serve as a forum to share information about the PBID’s new activities with members.
V. New Business
a. Selection of Officers for the 2014-2015 Term
Erica Allbee, Tim Anders, Adam Chant, Shirley Griffiths, and Myrle McLernon expressed their willingness to serve in the office of either president or president-elect.  Justin Lane expressed his willingness to serve as treasurer, while Chenin Dow nominated Valerie Orcutt as secretary, as Valerie was unable to attend the meeting but had confirmed her interest in this office.  Justin Lane and Valerie Orcutt were unanimously selected as treasurer and secretary, respectively, by verbal vote.  Following remarks by each of the candidates for president and president-elect, Tim Anders and Shirley Griffiths were selected via written vote.  The 2014-15 officers are:
· President: Tim Anders

· President-Elect: Shirley Griffiths

· Treasurer: Justin Lane

· Secretary: Valerie Orcutt

· Past President (automatic): Jill Cooper

b. Discussion and Appointment of Advisory Members
As the PBID bylaws provide an opportunity for the board to appoint up to three non-voting Advisory Members whose assistance may be of value to the Association, the board discussed which types of expertise might be needed during the coming term.  Board members offered several examples of potential Advisory Members, including law enforcement, accountants, and attorneys.

The board decided to reach out to Sandy Smith, Chief Operating Officer of the Lancaster Chamber of Commerce, to determine her willingness to serve as an Advisory Member.  Board members were asked to e-mail any additional potential Advisory Members to Chenin Dow prior to the next board meeting.  Chenin will create a list for discussion.

c. Budget Discussion & Development

As the board has the authority to reallocate funds between service categories by up to 15% per year, board members discussed the possibility of reallocating 15% from the Marketing category to the Clean & Safe category to better address the immediate needs of the downtown.  If the board proceeds with this decision, it would increase the Clean & Safe category to $120,271.42 and reduce the Marketing category to $93,544.44 annually.  The current budget amounts are illustrated below.
	Category
	Percentage of Budget
	Amount

	Clean & Safe
	30%
	$80,180.95

	Marketing
	50%
	$137,236.72

	Administration & Advocacy
	18%
	$48,108.57

	Contingency
	2%
	$5,345.39


Chenin Dow stated that the City’s Finance Department has received the first assessment payment from the Los Angeles County Assessor’s Office.  Finance has processed a check for $153,671.60 to be mailed to the attention of outgoing Treasurer Monica Grado on Jan. 24th.  This includes the initial assessment check from the County, recent payments from the previous BID, and the City’s complete portion of the annual assessment.  
d. Committee Overviews & Formation

i. Standing Committees

The PBID bylaws establish the following four standing committees:

1. Executive Committee
Per the bylaws, the Executive Committee shall be comprised of the President, President-Elect, Past President, Treasurer, Secretary, and City representative.  The President shall serve as Chair.

2. Finance Committee
Per the bylaws, the Finance Committee shall be comprised of the Executive Committee.  The Treasurer shall serve as Chair.

3. Clean & Safe Committee
This committee shall be comprised of interested BLVD Association members and appropriate public safety personnel.  A member of the board shall serve as Chair.  Shirley Griffiths, Myrle McLernon, and Shandelyn Williams expressed their willingness to participate on this committee.
4. Marketing & Promotions Committee
This committee shall be comprised of interested BLVD Association members and any appropriate personnel.  A member of the board shall serve as Chair.  Adam Chant and Nick Parada expressed their willingness to serve on this committee.

ii. Additional Committees

1. Business Development & Support Committee
Adam Chant proposed the formation of this committee.  It would aim to provide tools for business attraction, retention and support, including mentoring and assistance for new businesses by existing businesses; establishing and disseminating basic guidelines for opening hours, customer service, etc. to encourage a cohesive approach throughout the downtown area; ensuring that Association members are aware of existing resources such as the free Small Business Development Center; and general business attraction efforts.  
2. Wedding on The BLVD Committee
This committee is continued from the previous BID to coordinate the annual “Wedding on The BLVD” campaign.  Erica Allbee serves as Chair, and Jill Cooper, Chenin Dow, Sharon Giannini, Valerie Orcutt, and Julie Sutton are its current members.  Additional members are welcome to join and assist.
e. Holiday Season Marketing

Mayor Parris has offered to sponsor a Santa Claus to be available for photos on the BLVD during the 2014 holiday season, if the BLVD Association would be interested.  The concept includes creating a “Winter Wonderland” atmosphere for families to enjoy, with specific activities and ideal location to be determined by the Association.

The board expressed interest in participating and will explore this concept further.

f. 2014 Meeting Dates & Times
i. Chenin Dow shared the results of the survey that was distributed to Association members via the PBID Board of Directors ballot and via e-mail.  Based on approximately 35 surveys, Tuesdays and Wednesdays at 8:00 am were the most popular times.  The board confirmed that 2014 general membership meetings will take place on the first Tuesday of every month at 8:00 am in the City Hall Council Chambers.

ii. The board confirmed that its monthly Board of Directors meetings shall take place on the third Thursday of every month at 10:00 am.
VI. Board of Directors Reports

a. Treasurer’s Report

Outgoing Treasurer Monica Grado summarized the financial reports from the BID.  The BID accounts include $32,927 in checking and $12,556 in savings, thus forwarding more than $45,000 to the new PBID.  While some of this funding has been committed by the previous board (i.e., the remainder of a one-year radio advertising contract and a $5,000 budget for the Wedding on The BLVD campaign), the bulk of the funding is available for use.
Once the initial PBID check is received from the City, total funds will be $199,154.60.  Going forward, all payments received by the City will be remitted quarterly to the Association.
b. Status of the 2014 “Wedding on The BLVD” Campaign

Erica Allbee stated that 28 applications were received for this year’s Wedding on The BLVD contest at the Bridal Show on Sunday, Jan. 12th.  Of these, three were ineligible due to employment by contest sponsors or not being engaged.  The committee will review all entries and select five finalists, following which a VIP panel of judges will select the winner.
c. Status of the Jan. 25th “Winter Blitz” Promotion

Adam Chant stated that the event will take place from 12:00 – 4:00 pm, including a road closure on Lancaster Boulevard from Fern to Ehrlich Avenue from 11:00 am – 5:00 pm.  The event will include a family-friendly pinup contest, car show, and live performances by surf and classic rock bands.  Admission is free.  A goody bag will be provided to pinup contestants; businesses are welcome to contribute 20 items for inclusion in these bags.  All proceeds from the pinup contest and car show will benefit Valley Oasis domestic violence shelter.
d. City News Update

i. Chenin Dow stated that the City’s IT division is currently investigating the feasibility of installing surveillance cameras along the BLVD.  The project is now out to bid.  
ii. The California Downtown Association, of which the BLVD Association is a member, will hold its annual conference May 21-22 at the Westin San Diego.  Board members were encouraged to mark their calendars for this event, as it offers workshops on a variety of topics ranging from successful promotional events to addressing the homeless population in downtown areas.
VII. Public Business from the Floor – Non-Agendized Items

None.
VIII. Board of Directors Comments

Newly elected President Tim Anders and President-Elect Shirley Griffiths shared their thoughts and enthusiasm regarding the upcoming term.
IX. Adjournment

Meeting was adjourned at 11:45 am.
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